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PARENTS-ALUMNI BANQUET
Mark your calendars now! This year the parents-alumni

weekend has been planned for February 24-26. This is an
event that you won't want to miss. The main chapter event is
the banquet which will be held on Saturday evening at the
Westward Ho where the annual awards will be presented to
members of the Fraternity.

The chapter would like to welcome you to this event which
will include a steak dinner. The cost will be fourteen dollars.
Also with the award presentations, the guest speaker will be
William Hirsch, President, Northern Division. The sweet-
heart ball will follow. The banquet will begin with a social
hour at 5:30 p.m. and the dinner at 6:30 p.m.

The House Corporation and Educational Foundation will
hold meetings on Saturday afternoon beginning at 2:00p.m.

Please return the enclosed card if you plan to attend. Hope
we see you there on the 25th. Please see related articles in
this newsletter.

Alumni/Parents Weekend
Schedule of Events
FEBRUARY 24:

Open House and Bar at the Chapter Shelter.
WCHA Playoffs

FEBRUARY 25:
12:00 Lunch at the Chapter Shelter.

2:00 Education Foundation Meeting.
OPEN HOUSE ALL DAY.

5:30 Cocktail Hour at the Westward Ho Motel.
6:30 Awards Banquet.
9:00 Sweetheart Ball.

WCHA Playoffs.
FEBRUARY 26:

10:30 Brunch at the Chapter Shelter.

HOTEL INFORMATION:

BEST WESTERN "WESTWARD HO"
3 Lounges, Sauna Baths, Entertainment Nightly,

Site of our Awards Banquet
Single: $25.95 Double: $29.95

We have 30 rooms reserved until February 14.
Indicate you're with Delta Tau Delta when you make

reservations.
FOR RESERVATIONS CALL: (701) 775-5341

ROAD KING INN
Free Continental Breakfast, Free Cable T.V.

Single: $25.95 Double: $31.95
FOR RESERVATIONS CALL:

(In North Dakota) 1-800-732-4321
(In Other State) 1-800-437-5203



ALUMNI/PARENTS WEEKEND
SCHEDULE OF EVENTS (continued)

RAMADA INN
Free Cable T.V., HBO, Heated Indoor Pool, Whirlpool,
Wading Pool, Sauna, Live Entertainment, Coffee Shop.

3 Dining Rooms
Single: $40.00 $48.00

FOR RESERVATIONS CALL: (701) 775-3951

HOLIDAY INN HOLIDOME
HBO, Restaurant, Sauna, Whirlpool, Game Room,
Teens Stay Free, Free Courtesy Car From Airport.

Single: $39.00 Double: $45.00
FOR RESERVATIONS CALL: (701) 772-7131

Foundation Scholar Report
The Chapter is beginning with aspiration of achievement

for the spring semester. Several new and old items are
generating good news for Delta XI. I plan to promote and
concentrate my efforts in these areas during the semester.
Let's look at the highlights.

To begin, delivery of an IBM personal computer is
expected as soon as the last week of January. The
capabilities of this model are tremendous. It will allow
communication with the University computer network, class
programs, and personal workspace. It also has a wide
selection of software for word processing, graphics and
calculations. The disc drive of the system allows copying of
additional software and has memory space capable of
holding 40 discs of information for recall. The commands for
the operation are easy to learn and we hope to have all the
Brothers in the house computing away soon.

Another excitin~ development for this semester is a visit
from Brother Delt, Otto A. Sitka, Minnesota '40. Delta Xi
will host Mr. Silka on March 1st and 2nd. His visit is high-
lighted by dinner at the Chapter House the evening of the 1st
and a luncheon sponsored by UND President Thomas P.
Clifford on the 2nd. Some of the highlights of Silka's
outstanding career includes: Chairman of the Board '79,
President '73-'79, Minneapolis Star and Tribune, Who's
Who in America '80-'81, Regional Vice-President '47-'52,
Delta Tau Delta, DTD Achievement Award '74. He
has served as President of several National Journalism
Organizations. His expertise in leadership is an excellent
source of knowledge for our actives and pledges and we are
all looking forward to hearing his advice.

With these exciting developments, it makes the upcoming
Parents/Alumni Weekend all the more appealing. I en-
courage parents, as well as alumni, to visit Delta XI, talk to
the Actives, and Pledges, see the new computer and the
Shelter and enjoy. I'm looking forward to meeting you.

Todd Potas
Foundation Scholar

Kennedy Memorial
Scholarship

A $1,000 memorial scholarship for deserving members of
Delta Tau Delta has been contributed by Donald J. Kennedy
and his two brothers Bob and Jim. Their contribution is in
memory of their father James M. Kennedy '33 and their
uncle Angus K. Kennedy, Jr. '35. Previously Don Kennedy
had contributed for the same purpose in memory of his uncle
Douglas "Pete" Kennedy '37.

The memorial scholarship grant has been established to
provide fmancial assistance to deserving members of Delta
Tau Delta who would not be able to continue their university
education without some fmancial assistance. This is a very
timely contribution as current economic conditions find
young Delts with parents suffering from unemployment,
summer jobs difficult to find, and part-time work not always
available or enough to pay the education and living costs.
After a recommendation has been made by the Treasurer and
President of the Chapter, the facts and need are reviewed by
three directors of the Delta Tau Delta Educational
Foundation, and a determination will be made on the award.
We are grateful for this generous contribution, and feel it is a
fine way in which to remember the three Kennedy brothers
who were members of our Fraternity.

Ferguson Stewart '37, '39 of Santa Monica, CA has also
contributed towards this Kennedy Memorial Scholarship.
He is a friend of the Kennedy brothers who made this gift
possible. Don Kennedy of Camarillo, CA is President of
Nightvision, Inc., an entrepreneural firm in high technology.

Robert C. Ray
Scholarships

Robert C. Ray, MD, BX '28, '29 has established a
scholarship for pre-med or science majors who are out-
standing and deserving members of Delta Tau Delta Fra-
ternity. This scholarship is endowed with an initial gift of
$4,500. The principle of the gift shall be held in perpetuity,
and only the income earned will be awarded.

Dr. Ray wants to recognize worthy members of the
Fraternity who are of good moral character, have a record of
academic achievement, exhibit leadership, and show
potential for a successful career. Hometowns and fmancial
need may be given consideration as well. Final determina-
tion for the scholarship may be made by Directors of the
Delta Tau Delta Educational Foundation of North Dakota.

Dr. Ray retired from the Medical Corps of the US Navy in
1961 after 22 years of service. Thereafter, he served on the
faculty of San Diel!o State Collel!e. and is now emeritus
status. Dr. Ray is a Fellow of the American College of
Surgeons, and a Fellow of the American Society of
Abdominal Surgeons.

Both of Dr. Ray's parents attended UND as well, Robert
H. Ray, MD '97 and Emma (Robinson) Ray '98. His dad
practiced medicine in Garrison until 1948. Dr. Ray and his
wife Meryl (Hudson) '28 live at 3020 Dumas Street, San
Diego, CA 92106. They had one son John.



DELTA TAU DELTA YES, WE WANT TO HEAR FROM yOU .....

Name Class year(s) Major _

Address City State, Zip _

Home Phone: ( ______________ Office Phone: (

Occupation: Positionrritle: _

Company Retired? year: _

Spouses Name: Children: _

Do You have a son/grandson we should rush Delt? (or others) _

___________________________________ When? _

Please indicate your honors, offices held, promotions, directorships, special interests, etc., within recent years:

Would you be interested in returning to the University of North Dakota campus for an all-Delt reunion in 1985 when we celebrate
our 50th year as Delta Xi Chapter of Delta Tau Delta? Any suggestions for us?

Please send me the address of the following brothers:

Comments:

PLEASE RETURN TO:
Alumni Relations Chairman
Delta Tau Delta Fraternity

2700 University Avenue
Grand Forks, ND 58201



Delt Leaders

Delta Tau Delta
Lost Addresses

Herbert Hurley '36
Clarence McGee '36
Everett F. Winkes '38
Leo E. Grattan '40
Eldon L. Gaebel '46
John A. Thelander '46
Leonard Christianson '53
Stuart R. Felde '59
Henry E. Thompson '64
Dwight Estby '65
Leon J. Steinberg '65
Nathan S. Burlingame '66
Dr. Loren Steenson '70
Darwin Benz '82
David Eng '83

Success on the $300,000 endowment drive has been the
result of loyal and generous support from outstanding
alumni, and the leadership of volunteers that are willing to
contact the brothers and "tell the story" of the need for the
endowment. Those Delt leaders which have contacted some
of their brothers include:

Ordean Dahl '34, Olympia, WA; Harold Bangert '27
(dec), Walnut Creek, CA; Ted Kellogg '30, Lantana, FL;
Merritt Welch '30, Mesa, AZ; Chaud Johnson '30, Sun
City, AZ; Scotty Cranna '30, Devils Lake, ND; Leon
Jorgenson '32, Anaheim, CA; J. Paul Robinson '32,
Garrison, ND; George Allen '36, Edina, MN; Edward
Hallenberg '36, Pittsburgh, PA; G. Clark Robinson '38,
Santa Rosa, CA; Don Stonestrom '45, West Chester, PA;

RSVP FOR ALUMNI/PARENT BANQUET

___ YES, I WILL BE ATTENDING

___ NO, I WILL NOT BE AVAILABLE TO
ATTEND THIS TIME.

Please reserve __ plates, at $14.00 apiece, at the banquet

for _

Please save__ tickets each night for the WCHA Hockey
Playoffs.
____ Check is enclosed for the banquet.

____ I will pay at the banquet.

Name _

Address _

City _

State, Zip _
PLEASE RETURN BY FEBRUARY 17

The WCHA Hockey Playoffs are being held in Grand Forks the weekend of
the banquet. If you want tickets reserved, please indicato::on the R.S.V.P.

Approximate cost is $6.00 a ticket.

J. Vince Reuter '41, San Diego, CA; Ralph Anderson '52,
Richfield, MN; Merlin Dewing '56, Golden Valley, MN;
Bruce Listoe '55, Ashby, MN; Moody Farhart '57, Minot,
ND; Robert Dahl '64, White Bear Lake, MN; Neil Fleming
'65, Cavalier, ND; Joel Medd '69, Grand Forks,ND; Bruce
Gjovig '74, Grand Forks, ND; Dave Gackle '81, Prescott,
AZ.

Weare looking for volunteer leaders to contact members
of their class. It is a good opportunity to do something
significant for Delta Tau Delta, as well as visit with Brothers
you may not have had a chance to lately. If you are willing to
consider contacting members of your class, please let Bruce
Gjovig know at 2215 University Avenue, Grand Forks,ND
58201. Home phone (701) 775-3484.

If you have any information on the whereabouts of these
alumni, please let us know. Write to:

Delta Tau Delta
Alumni Relations Committee

2700 University Avenue
Grand Forks, ND 58201

December 26, 1983
Walter Block '25
Conrad Hanson '25
Julian Broen '27
Elmer Cornwell '28
Mark V. LaFrance '28
Walter G. Halgren '30
Albert Hill '31
Maynard Stardig '31
William Falvey '32
Harry Tren Holme '32
Roy Jacobson '32
Orville Mehus '33
Stanley Moe '33
Merle Savage '33
Seth Gunthorpe '34
Obert Brunsvold '36



DELI HONOR ROLL
Delta Tau Delta Educational Foundation • $300,000 Endowment Drive

Jake Evanson '23 ••
Leo Burnstad '25 BX
Leslie Young '26 BX
Harold Bangert '27 (Dec.) •••••
Prentiss Johnson '28 BX
Dr. Robert Ray '28 BX •••••
C.A. Scotty Cranna '30····
Warren Doane '30 BX *
Allen Gordon '30 BX
Gordon Sundby '30 BX
Ole Jensen '30 BX •
Ted Kellogg '30 .** ••
Merritt Welch '30·*
J. Paul Robinson '32 •• *••• T
Austin Richardson '33 BX ••
Leon Jorgenson '33 BX * T
Roy Mosher '33 ••
Haakon Anderson '34
Dave Lynch '34 BX
Ordean Dahl '34 **•••
O. Henning Olson '34 *
Glenn Johnson '34
Ralph Gorenflo '35 **
L. Ben Fallon '35 BX
George A. Allen '36 ••• ***
Edward X. Hallenberg '36 *****
D. Wade Robinson, MD '36 .* ••
Howard Reuter '37 **
Harold Robinson '37 *

Delmar Harris '37
Ferguson Stewart '37 ••
Ray Isackson '38 ••
G. Clark Robinson '38 *••
Fritz Timlin '40
Louis Thompson '40 *.
J. Vince Reuter '41 •••
Larry Gill '41
Wayne Twito '41 •
Kent Horton '42 ***
Al Shasky '42·*
Don Stonestrom '45 * T
Ron Fett '45 .*
Marvin Snyder '50
Henry Mahlman '52
Dr. Don Naismith '53 *
Jim Lewis '55
Bruce Listoe '55 ***.
Merlin Dewing '56 *****
Moody Farhart '57 **
John Christensen '58
Gary Muralt '59
Dr. Allen Koss '60
Gerald Nelson '64 **
Robert Dahl '64 *••
Robert Bubach '65
Neil Fleming '65 ***
John Artz '66
Nate Burlingame '66 ** T

William Dahl '69
Kenton McGregor '69 •• * T
John Fleur '72
Bruce Gjovig '74 •• * T
Alan Giacomelli '74
Robert Muhs '76
Thomas Sallander '76
Don Toman '78 T
Richard O. Wold '57 DG *
Chester Fritz '12 GM (Dec.) •• *
Mrs. Sarah Allen, Pr. *.*
Mrs. Genevieve Weller .*
Mrs. Kenneth Wright '25 **** T
Donald J. Kennedy··
Mr. and Mrs. Don Tredwell, Pro
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Muhs, Pro
Mrs. Tillie Sallander, Pro

GIVING CLUBS
* Rainbow Club - $500

** President's Club - $1,000
***Beta Chi Club - $2,500

****Founder's Club - $5,000
*****Scholarship Contributors - $10,000

******Delt Benefactors - $20,000
T Heritage Club - Deferred gift

75 Loyal Investors in Delt, Contributing $166,500 in Cash, Pledge and Deferred Gifts

OCTOBER 1, 1982 TO JANUARY 15, 1984 • 55% OF GOAL

Your Board of Directors
Delta Tau Delta
Educational Foundation
Chairman of the Board George A. Allen '36, Edina, MN
President Merlin E. Dewing '56, '58, Golden Valley, MN
Vice-President C.A. "Scotty" Cranna '3D. Devils Lake, ND
Secretary Bruce Gjovig '74, '75, Grand Forks, ND
Treasurer Kenton McGregor '69, Grand Forks, ND
Director J. Paul Robinson '32, Garrison. ND
Director James Lewis '55, Harvey, ND
Director Neil Fleming '65, '68, Cavalier. ND
Director Guy Rzeszutko '74, Grand Forks, ND
Director Robert K. Muhs, Jr. '76, Apple Valley. MN
Director Brent Koth '82, Rosemount, MN
Fund Drive Chairman Ordean Dahl '34. Litchville, ND

& Olympia, WA
(vacancies on the Board will be filled February 25th)

Fleming Pledge Award
The Delta Tau Delta Educational Foundation has established the

Fleming Pledge Award for the Outstanding Pledge of the Second Semester.
The annual award will cover the initiation cost (now $85) and will be
accompanied with a plaque. The determination will be made by a vote of the
active chapter after consideration has been given to dedication, leadership,
scholarship and attitude.

Neil Fleming responded to this named award by endowing the award
through a gift and pledge of $1.500 to the Delta Tau Delta Educational
Foundation. Neil has long served as counsel for the House Corporation and
Educational Foundation, and currently serves as a Director on the Board of
the Educational Foundation. Neil also contributed the large oak conference
table that is in the Chapter library. Neil has sponsored rush parties at his
large home in Cavalier. Neil was a second semester pledge himself. and feels
this will help recruit 2nd semester pledges.

Neil practices law in Cavalier. North Dakota and handles a large number
of trial cases. He is very active with Democratic Party of North Dakota. He
and his wife Charlotte have three sons and a daughter.

The Educational Foundation has also decided to award the Carlyle
Onsrud Scholarship in the second semester as well to help encourage and
reward pledges in the second semester.



Alumni
News •Itta Qt4t

LESLIE YOUNG BX '26,4424 W Echo Ln Glendale, AZ
85302 recently wrote to us informing us that his wife Alice
Evie passed away in December, 1982. He has moved to
Glendale from Tucson to be close to his daughter.

ARTHUR GUSTAFSON '33, 222 W Arrowhead Rd.,
Duluth, MN 55803 works in insurance with the Otis-Magie-
Gustafson Agency, Inc. He has been Past-President of the
Minnesota Life Underwriters Association and on the Board
of Directors of the Life Insurance Company of Minnesota.
He and his wife Martha have one daughter, Mary.

FERGUSON C. STEWART '37 '39,316 9th St., Santa
MOnica, CA 90402 lias been a major supporter of the UNO
Law School Moot Court program. UND Law students
recently won first place in national moot court competition.
Brother Stewart was associated with Teledyne Corp, and has
been very generous in assisting Delts with financial need
through grants.
DOUGLAS H. STEW ART '40, Box 364, Thief River
Falls, MN 56701 is a retired civil engineer with Stewart &
Walker, Inc. His son Don '61 has taken over as admin-
istrative assistant of the firm.

CHARLES A. JOHNSON '49,1825 5th St. SW, Minot,
NO 58701 is a real estate broker of his firm Charles A.
Johnson Realty. He and his wife Elaine have two daughters
and a son.

NORMAN PETERSON '50, 240 N Pine, Thief River
Falls, MN 56701 has retired as hospital administrator of the
NW Hospital in Thief River Falls. He and his wife Peg have
three children.

MICHAEL MULDER '57,2001 W Superior St., Duluth,
MN 55806 is retired as President and Treasurer of Seaway
Hotel, Inc., and recently served in the Minnesota State
House of Representatives. He and his wife Ilene have four
children.

WILLIAM GRANGE '61, Brainerd, MN 56401 is an art
teacher in the high school, and businessman with Pattern and
Paintings of Brainerd. He and his wife Sandra have two
children.

Delta Xi
DELTA TAU DELTA

2700 University Avenue
Grand Forks, ND 58201

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

ROD SMETTE '68, Box 303, Rolla, ND 58367 is a Vice-
President with the First Bank of Rolla. He and his wife Lois
have three children, Rebecca, Robert and Laura.

MICHAEL RUSTAD '71. 60 Sheridan Dr., Marshfield,
MA 02050 is an assistant professor of sociology at
Northeastern University, Boston. He received his Ph.D. in
sociology from Boston College in 1981, and is finishing law
school this year at Suffolk University. Next year he will clerk
for Judge William Doyle, U.S. Court of Appeals, Denver,
CO. Michael and his wife Chryss have one son, James.

JOHN N. FLEUR '72,40 NW Pheasant Ln., Lawton, OK
73501 is practicing law after a stint with the JAG Corps in
the military. He and his wife Linda have two children.

TRACY VAN DEN BERG '75, RR 1, Marine Dr., Cedar
Grove, WI 53013 is a captain in a Convair 580 and a flight
trainer in Atlanta, GA for Republic Airlines. Tracy recently
provided for a scholarship in aviation at UND.

PHILIP C. PETERSON '75, 3468 Eastwood Dr., Salt
Lake City, UT 85109 is President of his own firm, Mid
Continent Group, as an oil broker. His wife Faye is a
stockbroker for Dean-Witter.

BRENT KOTH '82, 14635 Canada, Rosemount, MN
55068 has been promoted to Underwriter of mortgage
loans with Norwest Bank of Minneapolis. Brent has also
been elected as a member of the Board of Directors of the
Delta Tau Delta Educational Foundation and was instru-
mental in the chapter participating in the pilot computer
program.

TIMOTHY S. BIEL '83, 3751 Harriet Ave. #4,
Minneapolis, MN 55409 has been accepted into the
University of Minnesota School of Dentistry for next fall. He
and Bonnie Glasser (Pi Phi) of Dickinson are planning to be
married on June 29, 1984.
CHAPTER ETERNAL
JAMES WILLYARD '60, 14204 Notley Rd., Silver
Spring, MD 20904.

Nonprofit
Organization

U.S. Postage
PAID

Grand Forks,
North Dakota

Permit No. 28

·..for YOU, the dedicated Delt


